November 12th, 2023

E Board

Start Time: 11:12 **End Time: 11:40**

Rick Curry Presiding

Roll Call of Officers:

Director: Rick Curry- Present

Assistant Director: Chas Bird -Present Secretary: Jessica Bird-Present

Sergeant at Arms: Charlie Tyszkiewicz - Present

Treasurer: Mike Degard- Present Road Captain: Mike Carnevale- Present Membership: April Moss - Present Chaplain: Michelle Chapman – Excused Past President: Steve Lemmon- Ezcused

Old Business: N/A New Business: N/A

Good of the Rider:

- -Rick discussed upcoming rides
- -Fall Conference was last weekend
 - -It was discussed at Fall Conference that the next year's location of Bike Fest will be voted on at the current Bike Fest.
 - You must be registered and attend the current Bike Fest in order to be eligible to host
 - -Post 39 in Gilbert will host 2024 Bike Fest
 - -Jessica Bird needs e board's updated phone number and email address
 - -Kilt Run 2024:
- -April Moss made a motion to have the 2024 Kilt Run on March 23rd. Seconded by Chas Bird. No Discussion, Motion passes
 - -Wreaths Across America is the same date at the SAL annual Christmas Run December 16th 2023.
- -Kirk Affolder brought up the Facebook page and the rules of who can join. Possibly change the criteria to "Must be an active Legion Rider in good standing."
- -Cooler of Cheer raffle for New Years Eve. Total for the cooler will be up to \$500, but will not exceed that amount.
- -Made motion to do Cooler of Cheer raffle. Drawing to be on December 31st 2023 at 9:00pm: Michael Carneval
- -Seconded: Chas Bird -Discussion: No
- -Motion Passes: Yes
- -Chas Bird will ask general membership if they want to do Kilt Run shirts next year.
- -April Moss will talk to Jennifer Williams about taking over Gear Garage and to Theresa Degard about taking over membership